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December 8, 2001

Senator Roy M. Goodman

913 Legislative Office Building

Albany, NY 12247

Dear Senator Goodman:

I am inquiring as to why New York State does not tap the vast untaxed revenue stream of lap dancers and strippers who work in the many “gentlemen clubs” through out the state.

An average lap dancer at one of these establishments nets around $100,000 a year—all cash and all untaxed.  The Taxation and Finance Department could readily develop guidelines, as it has for other cash businesses, in order to estimate a dancer’s income from a particular club by using club specific and industry wide information.  For instance the attached “Club Reviews by Dancers”, compiled by dancers themselves, lists average take home pay per night for a dancer for a number of different clubs.

Take for example Flash Dancers at 1674 Broadway in Manhattan.  The club has a day shift from 12 noon to 8pm and a night shift from 8pm to 4am.  The night shift uses around 75 girls each evening.  Each girl on the night shift is required to work five nights a week.  Assuming ten weeks vacation, not uncommon in the business, the average girl at Flash Dancers works 42 weeks a year and makes an average net income per night of $500.  For the year that equals $105,000.  For 75 girls, the total is $7,875,000 in taxable revenue generated from just one club that will never be reported.  As a result, the rest of New York City’s taxpayers underwrite lap dancer independence—not fair and not fiscally astute.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Roy Den Hollander

